
  
 

 

 

 

 
  

Join us for the next SCF meeting: Sept 10th at 7 pm at the 

Lorton Police Station Community Room 

News to know for the area from Ox Road to Mason Neck, Fairfax County Parkway to the Occoquan River. 

See you in September, in person! 
Don't miss our first in-person meeting since the COVID-19 pandemic! We'll be 

back in session on Tuesday, September 10th at the new Lorton District Police 

Station in the Community Room. It's crucial that your HOA or organization is 

represented as we discuss important local topics. We will resume virtual 

meetings in October, with more in-person dates to be announced. Plus, join us on 

September 21st for our Fall Adopt A Highway cleanup of Lorton Road at 8 am at 

the Laurel Hill Central Green. See you there! 

 

 

 

Bunnyman opens at Workhouse with limited hours 
The long-awaited restaurant and brew house opened at the Workhouse with a soft 

open in late June followed by beer service for the fireworks show on June 29th. 

Bunnyman is now open for limited hours. The adjacent building, W-15, has also 

been made available for retail food service but still remains vacant. The 

Workhouse is hosting concerts each Saturday night throughout the summer, as 

well as the Community Market, now scheduled to coincide with the concerts. For 

more information, visit workhousearts.org.  

Back to School event in Lorton on August 3rd 
Mount Vernon’s Supervisor, Dan Storck, and School Board Rep, Mateo 

Dunne, are hosting the second annual Back to School Community Day at the 

Lorton Community Center. County staff have been gathering donations of 

school supplies all summer and will be handing them out to children in 

need. Other activities include a health fair, moon bounce, face painting, 

and free food. Last year’s event was well attended and school supplies ran 

out quickly, so be there when it opens at 10 am. For more information, visit: 

www.fairfaxcounty.gov/mountvernon/back-school-community-day 

 
 

 Data Center zoning vote delayed until September 
The Fairfax County Board of Supervisors delayed their vote on zoning 

amendments for the approval of data centers throughout the County. A staff 

error with a previous two-week delay has pushed the decision to Sept.10th 

with a new public hearing. The proposed changes will include the removal of 

“by-right” approvals and the use of Special Exception review for 

development in certain areas. The Federation approved a resolution 

recommending restrictions on impact to the environment and power 

consumption. For more information about the proposed amendments, visit: 

www.fairfaxcounty.gov/planning-development/data-centers 
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